
Mile High Hullabaloo
Muster Edition
VOLUME 4, ISSUE 1       SPRING 2009

2009 Aggie Muster Speaker 
Dr. John A. Adams ‘73
Author of “Softly Call the Muster”, “Keepers of the Spirit”, and “Aggies at War”

In This Issue:

2009 Aggie Muster Invite   .  .  .  .1
Aggie Muster Speaker Bio  .  .  .  .1

ANNOUNCEMENTS
Call for Silent Auction Items  .  .  .2
Membership Update  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .2
Opportunity Award Scholarship  . 2

THE YEAR IN REVIEW
Easter Egg Hunt  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .3
New Mexico Game Trip  .  .  .  .  .  .3
Summer Picnic and 
Freshman Send-off  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .3
Big 12 Update   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .4
Football Watch Parties  .  .  .  .  .  .  .4

THE YEAR AHEAD
Aggie Football Coming to Boulder 
in ‘09  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .5
New DAMC Website  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .5
Aggies in Business  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .5

UPCOMING EVENTS
2009 Aggie Muster  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .6
Basketball Watch Parties  .  .  .  .  .6
Aggie Happy Hours   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .6
Other Future Events  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .6

2008 FINANCIAL REVIEW  .  .  .  .7

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT 8-9

CLUB OPERATIONS
Club Contact Info   .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .9

FORMS
2009 Muster Registration  .  .  .10
Scholarship Drive  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .10
Membership  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 11
Texas A&M Through Your Eyes 12 

The Denver A&M Club
Cordially Invites You To The

2009 Aggie Muster
featuring

Dr. John A. Adams ‘73
Author of “Softly Call the Muster”, “Keepers of the Spirit”, and “Aggies at War”

Tuesday, April 21, 2009
6:00 p.m. Networking, Silent Auction & Social Hour

7:00 p.m. Dinner & Ceremony
Denver Chop House

1735 19th Street, Denver, CO 80202
303.296.7540

For more Muster details please visit pages 6 and 10.

Muster Registration: Advance payment is required. You can register for Muster online through 
the DAMC website at www.denveraggies.com and make payment via PayPal, or you can complete the 
registration form on page 10 of this newsletter and mail a check to the address shown. Payments must 
be received no later than Wednesday, April 15, 2009. If you have questions regarding Muster, please 

contact Muster Chair Meghan Holton at 970.275.4815 or muster-chair@DenverAggies.com.

Dr. Adams has participated 
in over 40 past Muster 

presentations world-wide, 
including serving as the 2008 
Texas A&M main campus 

Muster speaker. He currently serves as president 
and chief executive officer of Enterprise Florida, 
Inc (EFI—the public-private organization 
responsible for leading Florida’s statewide 
economic development efforts.

EFI’s mission is to diversify Florida’s 
economy and create better-paying jobs for its 
citizens by supporting, attracting and helping 
to create businesses in innovative, high-growth 
industries. The only public-private statewide 
economic development organization in the 
nation, EFI targets sectors including clean 
energy, defense and homeland security, life 
sciences, aviation and aerospace, information 

technology, financial and business services. EFI 
works with a network of state, regional and 
local economic development organizations to 
continually improve Florida’s business climate, 
attract foreign direct investment, and to ensure 
Florida’s global competitiveness.

During his career, Dr. Adams has provided 
leadership and expertise in economic development 
and international trade for several commercial 
banking and financial institutions. With a focus 
on strategic planning and regional marketing, 
he has made strides in fostering cross-border 
partnerships among local, state and international 
economic development organizations while 
pursuing workforce training, legislative advocacy 
and site selection inventory initiatives. He was a 
captain in the United States Air Force.

In addition to his career highlights, Dr. 
Muster Speaker contd. on page 3
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Announcements

Call for Muster Silent Auction Items
Do you have anything you would like to donate for 

our Muster Silent Auction? All donations are TAX-
DEDUCTIBLE and  documentation is supplied. The 
most popular items last year were:
 • Tickets to sporting events, theatre, ballet
 • Autographed memorabilia
   Aggie athletes are an extra big hit!
 • Discounts, coupons or gift certificates
   Spas, haircuts, dining, etc.
 • Free nights at luxury accommodations
   Time-share weekend, mountain cabin, etc.

Items less than $10 in value may be bundled together for auction purposes. Please contact Sarah Sebeck at  
fundraising-chair@DenverAggies.com if you are interested in donating to the silent auction. Proceeds from the auction 
benefit our scholarship fund, which allows Colorado high school students to attend A&M.

Membership Update

Meet the 2008-09 Denver A&M 
Scholarship Recipients

It is hard to believe that our 2008-2009 Membership year has 
ended. We are thrilled that our club maintained 90% of our active 

memberships from 2007-2008 and are looking forward to growing 
the club during the 2009-2010 membership year. The Denver A&M 
Club email distribution now reaches 712 Aggies in the Denver 
Metro Area.

Marie D’Englere, Scott Horton, Adrienne Tuck, and 
Chris Busch at 2008 Muster

Auction items on display at the 2008 Muster.

Scholarship recipients Maureen Wright (left), and Hilary Nickerson 
(right.) give a Gig’em sign. Not pictured is Brandon Sims

Maureen Wright, Wildlife and Fisheries Science, had a 
fantastic first semester on campus where she earned a 4.0 

GPR. She lives on campus in Briggs Hall in the Quad. Her 
favorite activities are football games and meeting new people. 
Maureen’s favorite Aggie tradition is saying “Howdy”. For off-
campus activities, she enjoys the Wildlife Society wild game 
cookout, spring break, church and spending time with friends. 
She is looking forward to Aggie baseball this spring. 

Brandon Sims, a Business Management major, also had 
a great first semester where he earned a 3.5 GPR. This is a 
great accomplishment considering it was also his first semester 
experiencing life as a Fish in the Texas A&M Corps of 
Cadets. Brandon is also on a Marine ROTC contract. His 
favorite activities are running and working out and his favorite 
tradition is Step-Off at football games. Brandon’s favorite off 
campus activity is eating Mexican food at Coco-Loco.  

Hilary Nickerson, currently a General Studies major, 
will be transferring to Biomedical Engineering next fall when 
she becomes a sophomore. Hilary had a great first semester 

too. She earned a 3.0 GPR. Hilary lives on the north side 
of campus in Neeley Hall. Her favorite activity is hanging 
out with friends in the dorm doing absolutely nothing. Her 
favorite traditions are all sporting events and saying “Howdy”. 
Dancing and shopping are her favorite off-campus activities.    

 Best wishes for a great spring semester to all of our 
scholarship recipients.



P A G E  3

The
Year
In
Review

Easter Egg Hunt

The Easter celebration was held at Amy and Ian Miller’s 
house again in 2008 and it was an outstanding success. 

Over 300 eggs were stuffed and hidden and 13 kids did 
such an excellent job of finding the eggs that they even 
found one hidden at last years Easter event. Food included 
donuts, granola bars, water, juice, coffee, fruit, mini 
bagels and cream cheese. The event started at 10 am and 
the hunters were released just after 11 am. Amy and her 
daughter created three golden tickets which were hidden 
inside selected eggs. These tickets, when found, earned 
the hunter a special prize. Prizes included a gorgeous 
fun-filled Easter baskets and chocolate golden eggs. After 
the hunt, the kids enjoyed some indoor craft activities as it was sunny but very chilly outside. The kids 
decorated two dimensional foam Easter eggs and constructed bookmarks with foam chicks and lambs 
glued to colored tongue depressors. The DAMC Easter celebration is shaping up to be an annual family 
event tradition!

Summer Picnic and Freshmen Send-off
Fifty Aggies, incoming freshmen and their families, braved the July heat at 

Eisenhower Park in Denver to eat some Dickey’s BBQ , enjoy some Blue 
Bell ice cream and wish Colorado’s class of 2012 well in Aggieland. The 
DAMC also announced the appointment of Mr. Jim Reynolds as Director 
of the Denver A&M Club Board. Thanks to everyone for attending! In addition to socializing with 
fellow Aggies from the Denver area, the freshman and their families got the opportunity to meet other 
Ags and ask questions about what to expect at A&M. The DAMC awarded $3,750 in scholarships 
to very deserving freshmen from Colorado.With one semester behind them, we wish the class of 2012 
the best of luck with their future endeavors!

New Mexico Game Trip

The Aggie football team took on the University of New Mexico Lobos in 
Albuquerque, New Mexico during the 2008 season. About 20 DAMC 

members rented a couple of vans and took a trip to New Mexico to support 
the team. The before game activity was a stop at Rudy’s Country Store 
for some Texas BBQ. The game was enjoyed by all in attendance. It was 
a win and we were there to see it! Afterward, the group hit the streets of 
downtown Albuquerque to soak up some local culture. Overall, the group 
had a wonderful time.

Adams’ background reflects a broad range of civic involvement and service to higher education and 
government. This experience includes his appointment to the United States Department of Commerce’s 
Industry Trade Advisory Council (ITAC-11) for trade policy review, which he chaired from 2000-
2005. Adams’ leadership earned him multiple honors and awards including the U.S. Small Business 
Administration’s National Exporter of the Year, for which he was recognized by President Ronald 
Reagan at a White House Rose Garden ceremony in May 1988.

Dr. Adams earned Ph.D., M.A., and B.A., degrees from Texas A&M University. While at Texas 
A&M, Dr. Adams was the Commanding Officer of Huslin 1 and a member of the Ross Volunteers. 
He went on to complete the Southwestern Graduate School of Banking at Southern Methodist 
University with honors and he holds Certified Economic Developer (CED) credentials. In addition 
to the books noted above, Dr. Adams has authored eight books on international trade, economic 
development and history.

Muster Speaker contd. from p. 1

Crafty Aggie kids enjoy coloring at a 
DAMC event.

Carrie Pence; Amy Richards; 
Dr. Elsa Murano, Texas A&M 
University President; Travis 
Richards; Amanda Blackburn, 
College Station, TX; and, Jim 
Honea, Albuquerque, NM 
cheering on the Fightin’ Texas 
Aggies at the 2008 New 
Mexico game.
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Big 12 Update

The Rocky Mountain Big 
12 Alumni Organization 

had two notable events 
during 2008. Both events 
give participants a chance to 
meet fellow Ags as well as 
other proud collegiate sports 
fans from across Denver. The 
DAMC was well represented 
at both events.

The first event, the third 
annual Big 12 Alumni Golf 
Tournament took place in June. 
The tournament was a sell-out 
once again in 2008 with all 12 schools being represented. This annual fund-raiser netted $6,000 for various 
scholarships throughout the Big 12. Each of the Big 12 schools receives an equal amount of the funds raised 
through the tournament.

In August, the Rocky Mountain Big 12 Alumni Organization held its second event - the third 
annual Alumni Happy Hour. There was a great turnout for this event as well. Nearly 300 participants 
from the Big 12, SEC and ACC schools were in attendance. The alumni happy hour takes place at 
LoDo’s Bar and Grill across from Coors Field. This event is held prior to the Colorado Rockies alumni 
game. Those in attendance donned their school colors, mingled with other college football fans and took 
in a Rockies game. 

The Rocky Mountain Big 12 Alumni Organization will have another exciting year in 2009. 
Watch the monthly DAMC e-newsletter for event details and plan to join in on the fun. Just don’t 
forget to wear maroon!

The
Year

In
Review

 Josh Bearden, Tamra Reynolds, Amy Smith, Carrie Pence, Teri Riggs, Jenny 
Krenek, Chris Busch, Mike Pallister and Chad Craft take in the Big 12 Alumni 
Golf Tournament.

Football Watch Parties

While the 2008 football season was one to forget in terms 
of wins and losses, the Denver A&M Club faithfully 

watched whether the Ags were the winners or were out-
scored. The DAMC Watch Parties are a great time to get 
together, socialize and network with other Aggies. Typically 
about 50 members are in attendance at each of the Watch 
Parties. The biggest turnout for 2008 occurred during the 
Miami game. We had about 140 faithful Aggies show up to 
support the Ags and most even stayed to the bitter end (but 
we don’t really want to remember). 

The DAMC does not limit Watch Parties to football. 
We get together to watch Aggie basketball and the team 
is showing lots of promise in 2009. Those events are also 
held at LoDo’s. Attendance for basketball games averages 
between 10 and 40. During NCAA tournament games the 

number of attendees has been as high as 80. 
Whether we are watching football or basketball, the DAMC Watch Parties are a ton of 

fun. Come on out and join your fellow Ags for the 2009 watch parties. It is a great way to meet 
other Aggies in the Denver area. Check your monthly e-newsletters or the DAMC website for 
event dates and time. All watch parties are held at LoDo’s Bar and Grill located at 20th and 
Market Street across from Coors Field. Check them out at www.lodosbarandgrill.com.

Jessica Cavett, Scott Horton, 
and Jennifer Singer at a  
Football Watch Party.
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The
Year
Ahead

New to town? Looking to make new friends and find out about the fun things to do in Denver? If you are 
already on the Main Club List and want to take your involvement a step further, sign on to our Aggie Social List. 
To join this list, send a blank email from the address you want subscribed to DenverAggiesSocial-subscribe@
yahoogroups.com.

Aggie Football Team Coming to Boulder in ‘09

Mark your calendars! On November 7, 2009 your Fightin’ Texas Aggie 
Football Team will be in Boulder, CO to take on the CU Buffaloes. The 

DAMC will be hosting yell practice, pre-game tailgating and much more! 
There will be plenty of Aggie Spirit to go around so don’t miss out on this event. 
Mark your calendars now. More details will be announced soon so check the 
DAMC website regularly so you won’t miss out on seeing Texas A&M take on 
CU at Folsom Field in Boulder.

Aggies in Busness

Since the release of the new Denver A&M Club website in September 2008, the DAMC has 
launched a function called Aggies in Business. The Aggies in Business link will serve as a way for 

local Aggies to advertise services or products to other Denver Aggies.
The Aggies in Business Link is an excellent way for members to reach out to their Aggie family 

here in the Denver area. Key businesses that may benefit from this link include: real estate agents, 
mortgage brokers, CPAs, doctors, attorneys, financial planners, consultants, etc.

Introductory pricing for this service includes a year of directory recognition for only $75! To 
maximize exposure on the new DenverAggies.com website, you can purchase the Maroon Package, 
which includes two months of home page advertising and one year of directory recognition for the low 
price of $150. Standard advertising policies do apply to all advertising. One year directory advertising 
is based on 365 days from the sign up date.

If this is something you or someone you know might be interested in, please contact our VPs of 
Publicity at vp-publicity@DenverAggies.com as soon as possible. The DAMC would love to provide 
a connection between local Aggies in Business and our members here in the Greater Denver area! 
Gig’em Ags!

Denver A&M Initiates New Website

In September 2009, the DAMC unveiled its new website: www.denveraggies.com. The website will 
now serve as the primary source for news to DAMC membership and those interested in the Club. 

As of February 2009, the weekly email newsletter will switch to monthly making www.denveraggies.
com the primary source for the most current information on events and club news. The website offers 
information regarding club membership, a calendar of events, general information, a photo album and 
the Aggies in Business link. 

The Membership link enables anyone interested to join the DAMC and allows for payment 
of membership dues on-line. Selecting the Events link provides a clickable current calendar of 
events sponsored by the DAMC. For information about DAMC scholarships, monthly and annual 
newsletters, club leadership, contact information, or to become a member of the e-mail list; just click 
on the Club Information link. The Aggies in Business link includes a directory, a job board and 
information about advertising. The website also provides a Pay/Donate/Buy link where you can pay 
for membership, buy club gear and event tickets and donate to the DAMC scholarship fund. The 
Photo Album page currently contains some TAMU images but will also be updated with DAMC 
event pictures as 2009 commences.

Take a few minutes and familiarize yourself with the new website today and sign up for e-mail, 
pay your membership dues, or advertise on the Aggies in Business page. Please contact any DAMC 
officer with questions or comments.
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Upcoming Events

INTERESTED IN MAKING A DONATION TO THE CLUB’S SCHOLARSHIP FUND? SEE PAGE 10

2009 AGGIE MUSTER
Date:  Tuesday, April 21, 2008
Location: Denver Chop House
  1735 19th Street
  Denver, CO   80202
Time:  6pm Networking, Silent Auction, Social Hour
  7pm Dinner and Ceremony 
Speaker:  Dr. John A Adams
  Author of “Softly Call the Muster”,  
  “Keepers of the Spirit”, and “Aggies at War”.
Cost:  $38* per plate for Members,
  $43 Non-Members
Choice of Beef, Salmon or Vegetarian
  $15* Children 12 and under
  $15* Ceremony Only
  * Non-members add $5 per adult
Advance payment is required.  Register and pay for Muster online at 
www.denveraggies.com or complete the registration form on page 10 
of this newsletter and mail a check to the address shown. Payments must 
be received by Wednesday April 15, 2009. Contact Muster Chair Meg 
Holton at 970.275.4815 or muster-chair@denveraggies.com

Meal Options – Grilled beef filet medallions with Shiitake mushrooms 
topped with Gorgonzola and finished with Worcestershire sauce; 
baked Atlantic salmon with fresh lemon and black pepper with a 
chipotle aioli; or, roasted asparagus, grilled Portobello mushrooms, 
yellow squash, zucchini, Gorgonzola stuffed Tomato served with the 
Denver Chop House’s signature white cheddar mashed potatoes.

Remember, your 2008-2009 membership expires the day before Muster, 
so you must renew your membership for 2009-2010 while registering 
for the dinner to the get the member discount at Muster.

BASKETBALL WATCH PARTIES
We will be gathering at LoDo’s Bar & Grill (20th and Market, 
near downtown Denver) during basketball season to watch 
the televised games. For current information about basketball 
Watch Parties and the Big 12 March Tournament Watch 
Parties events, check out our monthly e-newsletter or the 
website at: www.denveraggies.com. Feel free to contact the VPs 
of Activities (Jason or Jana) if you have any questions.

AGGIE HAPPY HOURS
We will begin Aggie Happy Hours again in April after 
basketball season. Come out and meet some new faces and 
network with other former students. Happy Hours will be held 
the 3rd Thursday of every month. Please check the monthly 
newsletter or the DAMC website at www.denveraggies.com 
for further details on dates, times and location.

FUTURE EVENTS
(DATES AND/OR TIMES TBA)
Please watch the newsletter and the website for updated info.

FEBRUARY
Basketball Watch Parties (paired with 42 games) 
– dates and times TBA
Keystone Skiing Day Trip on February 28th
 – time and details TBA

MARCH
A&M at CU Basketball Game on March 4th – details TBA
Big 12 Basketball Tournament / March Madness Watch Parties 
– dates and times TBA
Texas Hold ‘Em Poker Tournament on March 28th (tentative) 
– details TBA

APRIL
Family Easter Egg Hunt on April 11th – details TBA
Aggie Happy Hour on April 17th – location and time TBA
Aggie Muster on April 21st – 6 p.m. Pre-Dinner, 7 p.m. Dinner; 
Doubletree Hotel, Denver

MAY
Aggie Happy Hour on May 15th – location and time TBA
5K Fun Run – date and details TBA
Baseball Watch Parties – dates and times TBA

JUNE
Big 12 Golf Tournament – date and time TBA
Aggie Happy Hour on June 19th – location and time TBA

JULY
Aggie Picnic – date and time TBA
Aggie Happy Hour on July 17th – location and time TBA

AUGUST
Aggie Family Game Day at Dave & Busters 
– date and time TBA
Football Watch Parties – dates and times TBA

More Details Coming Soon
Please watch the website at www.denveraggies.com and the monthly 
e-newsletters for continued and updated information regarding 
future Aggie Happy Hours and Football Watch Parties.
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Have you joined 
our main club 
e-mail list yet? 
The best way to 
stay informed 
about club events 
is to join our 
e-mail list. All 
you have to do is 
send an e-mail to 
mydenveraggies@
yahoo.com and 
ask to be added 
today!

Denver A&M Club 
2008 Calendar Year Income Statement

CATEGORY/EVENT  INCOME
Membership  $3,917
Advertising Income  $1,250 
Muster Silent Auction**  $1,585 
Direct Donations  $397 

  EXPENSE
Christmas Party  ($420)
Summer Picnic  ($627)
New Mexico Football Trip  ($8) 
Muster  ($206)
Ticket Sales*  ($14)
Women’s Basketbal Dinner   ($611)
Family Events  ($161)
Newsletter Expense  ($545)
Website Maintenance  ($126)
Miscellaneous Expenses & Other Events  ($919)
NET INCOME  $3,512 
* Rockies tickets, Women’s Basketball, New Mexico Football  Game

2008

Financial

Info

Eighth annual rafting trip (Class Five Chaos) group–120 total with about 70 Aggies
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Letter

from the

President
Amy C. Smith ‘05 

President
Denver A&M Club

HOWDY AGS!
2008 was a great year! The Club continued to implement new initiatives 

and made real progress to reach out to our Colorado Aggies.  This will be a 
great stepping stone for another incredible year in 2009.

WHAT’S BEHIND US
2008 was another great year! Tamra Reynolds, our former President 

continued to reach out to the Colorado Aggie Network by challenging 
herself and the Officer Team. The 2008 Officer Team stepped right in 
with an early event with the Women’s Basketball Team where our DAMC 
members enjoyed a rare opportunity to spend an evening with the Lady 
Ags the night before they BTHO CU.

The 2008 Officer Team also emphasized efforts of reaching out to the 
Colorado Aggie Network by continuing to communicate any club news 
to local Ags through our Mile High Hullaballo eNewsletters. Through 
these eNewsletters we continued to strengthen the network through our 
advertising program, which raised $1250 in 2008. Tamra also planned to 
expand this advertising program into an “Aggies in Business” link on the 
website, where Aggies can search through a database of other Aggies for 
goods and services. The 2009 officer team intends to take this idea and 
roll with it. If you have any questions about this, please contact our VP of 
Publicity or Business Chair (see Club Operations section).  

A new DenverAggies.com website was launched in 2008 and should 
help facilitate up to date communication and our “Aggies in Business” 
section. If you have not had a chance to check it out, please do. If you 
have any comments or questions please contact our Web Chair (see Club 
Operations section).

2008 also saw several milestones. Some notable milestones 
included paid club memberships of 175 people and an email list of over 
700 members. Also, we had a very successful Muster with more than 
100 Ags in attendance. Our speaker was the founder of Jason’s Deli, 
Joe Tortorice, Jr., ’70. In conjunction with Muster, we raised about 
$2,000 from the silent auction. Another milestone for 2008 was the 
largest watch party in DAMC history. We had approximately 140 
people at LoDo’s to watch the Miami game and cheer on the Aggie 
Football team, despite their disappoointing loss. Even more notable, 
and the main reason this club exists is that the DAMC awarded three 
scholarships in 2008. The deserving individuals were Hilary Nickerson 
($1500), Maureen Wright ($1250), and Brandon Sims ($1000). They 
all started college at A&M last fall. WHOOP! (see page 2 for updates 
on our recipients) Club memberships and fundraising efforts allow the 
DAMC to give out scholarships to deserving students in Colorado.

WHAT’S BEFORE US
In 2009, I plan to keep the focus on strengthening the Aggie Network 

here in Colorado. Obviously, increasing membership helps us not only 
with networking, but also helps us fund our events and scholarships. I 
hope to raise awareness of what we do and our non-profit status in hopes of 
increasing our paid membership numbers this year. I also plan to expand 
on this with the “Aggies in Business” link on our website and continual 
updates making the website a one-stop shop for everything that is the 
Denver A&M Club. With this in mind, we are now going to switch to 

2008 Muster Speaker, Joseph Tortorice, Jr. ‘70 and 
Sarah Spivey at Muster 2008

2008 President Tamra Reynolds and Jenny Krenek 
enjoy  an Aggie football game.
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monthly eNewsletters and focus on having all updates, announcements, 
and events on DenverAggies.com. The website will continue to promote 
the DAMC as a welcoming group that is dedicated to upholding the 
traditions and characteristics that everyone expects from Aggies. 

This year I would also like to focus on events. 2009 will be a huge 
year for Aggie sports in Colorado. Men’s basketball will be here to take 
on CU in March and this will be just a warm up as the football team will 
be in Boulder in November to BTHO CU. The date of the game is set 
for November 7, 2009. The football game will be a very large event that 
will encompass several days to include Midnight Yell Practice and some 
sort of tailgate or tent event before the game. We will also have a silent 
auction where money raised will go directly back into our scholarship 
fund. Please invite your friends and family to join us for a Fightin’ Texas 
A&M Football game Colorado style. Keep checking the website for more 
updates on both the basketball game and the football game.

FINALLY
I would like to thank the 2008 officer team for a job well done! I am 

looking forward to this upcoming year and am very excited about what 
we have coming up in 2009. I encourage everyone to join us for any club 
events. If you have any comments or suggestions for the officer team, don’t 
hesitate to contact any one of us.  

God Bless and Gig’Em,

Amy C. Smith ‘05
President, Denver A&M Club

Amy C. Smith ‘05

CLUB OPERATIONS
Club Contact Information:
Texas A&M Club of Denver
P.O. Box 3133
Denver, CO 80201

Officer Contact Information:
President: Amy Smith ‘05 
979-574-3965 pres@denveraggies.com

President Elect/Vice President: Chris Busch ‘94 
303-981-4831 pres-elect@denveraggies.com

Vice President of Finance: Christina Hengst ‘05 
210-863-8396 vp-finance@denveraggies.com

Vice President of Membership: Mary Godsey ‘79 
303-886-1165 vp-membership@denveraggies.com

Vice President of Publicity: Valerie (Val) Clark ‘82 
303-250-6229 vp-publicity@denveraggies.com

Vice President of Activities: Jana Harlow ‘04 
303-575-1618 vp-activities@denveraggies.com

Vice President of Activities: Jason Finehout ‘03 
720-771-0015 vp-activities@denveraggies.com

Muster Chair: Meg Holton ‘02 
970-275-4815 muster-chair@denveraggies.com

Business Chair: Sarah Murray ‘06 
970-485-1402 vp-publicity@denveraggies.com

Fundraising Chair: Sarah Sebeck ‘04 
406-781-2255 fundraising-chair@denveraggies.com

Web Chair: Mike Welch 
720-344-2699 web-chair@denveraggies.com

Sports Chair: Scott Horton ‘01 
979-575-8728 sports-chair@denveraggies.com

Immediate Past President: Tamra Reynolds ‘03 
979-229-9727 past-president@denveraggies.com

Board of Directors:
Jack Carey ‘72

Chuck Bradley ‘93

Jim Reynolds ‘64

Christine Tesdall ‘89

Amy Miller ‘94

Jim Voorhies ‘57
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Note: You can also join and pay online with a credit card, e-check or PayPal at http://DenverAggies.com

REMEMBER–your ‘2008-2009 membership expires the day before Muster, so join now to receive your member discount.
(See Membership Form next page.)

DENVER A&M CLUB
2009 MUSTER REGISTRATION FORM

*Non Members
Add $5 per adult

Mail checks to:
Denver A&M Club, P.O. Box 3133, Denver, CO 80201

NAME __________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE ___________________________________ E-MAIL _________________________________________

MEAL CHOICE NUMBER  AMOUNT NUMBER ATTENDING _________

Beef ____ x $38* $ _______

Chicken ____ x $38* $ _______

Vegetarian ____ x $38* $ _______

Kid’s Meal (12 and under) ____ x $15* $ _______

No Meal (Ceremony only) ____ x $15* $ _______

DENVER A&M CLUB
SCHOLARSHIP DRIVE

NAME __________________________________________________________________________________

PHONE ___________________________________ E-MAIL _________________________________________

DONATION AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ ________________________

All donations are fully tax deductible.

Mail checks to: Denver A&M Club, P.O. Box 3133, Denver, CO 80201

Looking for new ways to connect to local Aggies?
The Denver A&M Club has a MySpace page. 
 Add the club as your friend! http://www.myspace.com/denveramc



P A G E  1 1

Note: You can also join and pay online with a credit card, e-check or PayPal at http://DenverAggies.com

For renewals, just put your name and phone number, and any other information you want us to change in our records.

The membership year is from Muster to the day before Muster the following year.
For information regarding membership, contact VP of Membership Mary Godsey ‘79 at 303.886.1165, or 

vp-membership@denveraggies.com

DENVER A&M CLUB
MEMBERSHIP FORM

DENVER A&M CLUB
P.O. BOX 3133

DENVER, CO 80201

Fill out this form and mail it with your check payable to:

DATE _______________

NEW MEMBERSHIP? ______ RENEWAL? ______ (CHECK ONE)

INDIVIDUAL MEMBERSHIP $25 ______ FAMILY MEMBERSHIP $40 ______ (CHECK ONE)

NAME MAJOR CLASS

SPOUSE’S NAME MAJOR CLASS

ADDRESS CITY STATE & ZIP CODE

HOME PHONE E-MAIL ALT E-MAIL

COMPANY OCCUPATION WORK PHONE

SPOUSE’S COMPANY OCCUPATION WORK PHONE

SPECIAL REQUESTS: (“Y” OR CHECK MARK IS FINE)

____ PLEASE ADD ME (AND/OR SPOUSE ____) TO THE YAHOO GROUPS E-MAIL LIST.

____ I WOULD LIKE TO RECEIVE A PAPER COPY VIA POSTAL MAIL OF THE NEWSLETTER AND MAILOUTS INSTEAD OF E-MAIL

____ PLEASE DO NOT INCLUDE MY INFORMATION IN THE DIRECTORY



Don’t forget—

3 Sign up for Muster by ApriL 15th

3 Renew your membership now
 to get the Muster discount

3 Donate Silent Auction items - 
 it’s tax deductible.
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